## What is happening with Kevin and Lisa October 2020

First of all, thank you so much for you interest, prayer, and support for us in serving our God. Your faithfulness with us for so many years is greatly appreciated.

In our last correspondence we were wondering if God wanted us to continue in fulltime ministry. We had explained the possibility of taking on a role as supervisor in Missions Door here in the state of Arizona and possibly a little farther outside of the state. The leadership has had to take some time with these changes that affect all of our missionaries in the midst of Covid-19.

Since then, our leadership has chosen various individuals around the country to supervise the region in which they live. After all this time of prayer, I have accepted that position for Arizona. Thank you so much for praying with us about these changes. I had been waiting for our leadership to initiate this with a meeting of those they had asked to take on this responsibility. Praise the Lord, that meeting happened toward the end of September and brought a lot of clarity.

My task will be to get to know each missionary and build a network for prayer, encouragement, and find ways to support each other. Please be praying that God would use me in this position to encourage and build up people in their efforts to make disciples and plant churches. I am really looking forward to getting to know each one and take the things that God has done in our lives to encourage and strengthen my fellow missionaries.

With this responsibility, we will be able to continue to serve in our church and in the various bible studies that we do (at the moment, online and in person). For both Lisa and I, these individual studies are a highlight as we get to personally see people understand, believe, and grow. I will also be able to continue the tech support for the current team that we are on.

Lisa continues as a teacher for a Christian school here in Tucson. It is actually online at present and possibly will be to the end of the school year. I can't overstate how difficult this has been. The learning curve in technology has been huge. There is also trying to get students to pay attention as they sit at home distracted by their siblings, by some other computer thing they know how to do, or whatever else might be there, and then actually make progress in the student's learning. She normally loves teaching, but this online stuff is a serious trial.

As I am writing this letter I am preparing to teach at our church this evening. Guess what on . . . "Rejoice always" from 1Thessalonians 5:16. These days we are all being tested in our gladness in the Lord, but thankfully He is the sovereign creator of the universe and no detail escapes His decree and plan.

Kevin and Lisa Lewis